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Our American friends 
head home and invite 

their new friends to visit 

Invitation to next SCOPE USA  
 
 

As we approach the end of our adventure 
for 2019, we reflect on new friendships 
made and long lasting relationships revis-
ited.  We close the 52nd year of SCOPE 
USA with memories of great fun, but this 
isn’t the end! We look forward to May 
2021 and to continuing the tradition start-
ed in 1967.  We welcome and encourage 
each of you to come visit us in Pennsylva-
nia, and spread the word to your fellow 
Scouts, Venturers, Rovers, and Scouters 
to join us as well.  This isn’t a goodbye, it 
is a “see you next time!” 
 
Barry Kauffmann Steve Hurst 
Chair  Vice-Chair 

Program for the day: 

 6:00am Breakfast 

 7:00am Load buses 

 7:30am Buses depart 

 10:00am (approx.) Stop in Niagara  
Falls (45-60mins) 

 1:00 lunch 

 5:00 Rest Stop  

 7:00pm Arrive home 

 

 

 

 

Our thanks go out to all the outstanding 
members of the SCOPE 2019 Organizing and 
OperaƟng CommiƩee…. 

 

Co‐chairs………. Mike McCoy  

    Lianne Austen  

Registrar……….  ChrisƟne Hanley 

Treasurer……... Emily Morton 

Security………... Dave Gagen 

Website &  

Ceremonies….. Andy Dunn 

Site……………….  Rob Harris 

Food…………….. Mike Neeley 

Program……….. Rick Champagne 

    Jake Forsythe 

Tuck Shop…….. Sandra McCoy 

    Marsha Hayes 

Advisor…………. Jamie Holmes 
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We want to send Special Happy  
Birthday Wishes to : 
 
Charlie Ard  - Troop 320 

Favourite Memory?  
When asked what their favourite memories were of  
SCOPE 2019 it was hard to pick favorites but the top 
memories were: 
 
 Axe Throwing 
 Toronto Trip (especially Ripley’s Aquarium) 
 Making new friends/meeting new people 
 Dutch Oven Activity  
 Inflatables 
 Playing cards with new friends 
 Extreme Battle Balls 
 Having fun together 
 Archery 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Daily Drench Editorial Staff 
 
The Daily Drench staff worked diligently to 
bring you every copy of the Daily Drench on 
time. Staff members in picture Top Left clock-
wise, Stuart Christ, Bruce Brown and Julia 
Goplerud. Thanks to all those who contribut-
ed photos, story ideas, etc.  

 
 
Special thanks to Aiden 
Montgomery (3rd Clarkson) 
for all his amazing photo-
graphs. If we had several more 
pages per issue we could have 
filled them with his photos.  

 Campfire 
 Thanks to Rick Champagne and  
 Nikki for an outstanding Teepee 
 Campfire last night and  
 Scouter Andy for running the  
 Campfire Program.  

Weather Forecast 

Trillium is Ontario’s 
official flower. Mostly 
commonly seen is the 
White Trillium. The 
Pink Trillium is much 
more rare and very sel-
dom seen. Although 
they are not protected 
they are very delicate. 
Try not to disturb them.  

 Barry being vigilant and keeping an eye on 
activities at the inflatables 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to all the staff and volun-
teers who ran the various activities 
for the youth this weekend through 
rain and shine 

 

Special thanks to the Peel 
MedVents and the Police Rover 
Crew who kept an eye on every-
one and kept us safe.  
——————————————— 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And thanks to Scouter Sku from 
3rd Clarkson for her assistance 


